Othletics.

The ninth annual meeting of the Quebec Rugby Union was held on Dec. 1 in Montreal. The O. U. A. A. was represented by Messrs. T. F. Clancy, '98, and T. G. Morris, 'or. We are pleased to state that at that meeting "King" Clancy was appointed President of the Union for the coming year. Clancy's long and successful career on the football field has made him worthy of the position he now occupies, and we have every reason to believe that under his leadership the Union will flourish.

The other officers of the Union are: 1st Vice-President, Mr. Allan Rankin, Britannia; 2nd Vice-President, Mr. A. G. Bowie of Brockville; Sec.-Treas., Mr. E. Herbert Brown of Montreal.

The Third Footbail Team

passed through the season without a defeat. They played in all five games: Juniorate, 7-5; 8-8; Emeralds, 1-1; Tigers, 4-1, 4-2. The team is composed of the following: Smith, George, Blate, Nolan (Capt.), McDonald, Heston, Fallon, Gabriels, Burns, Macdonell. Lonergan, King, Taillon, Gillies, McCormac, Dowd and Gleason.

The Fourth Team was almost as successful, having registered against it only one loss: Juniors, 4-3, Tigers II, 11-1; Juniorate II, 3-5. Dorion Rheaume captained the team at quarter, and the other players were: J. O'Donahue, H. Smith, Donovan, Chenier, Phillips, Sheridan, O'Neil, Armstrong, Lapointe, Déchêne, Leonard, Meagher, Marshall and Dupuis.



Griorum Temporum Flores

Mr. E. P. Gleeson, '98, was a welcome visitor to the Sanctum last month.

J. J. Quilty, '97, and J. Ryan, '97, will be raised to the priest-

hood at Montreal on the occasion of the annual Christmas ordinations.

Mr. Denis Murphy, '92, M.PP., Yale, B.C., was mar-